
AYRES COURT MANAGEMENT COMPANY  AGM MINUTES 31ST MAY 2025 

ATTENDANCE APOLOGIES
No. 2 Phil Conlon No. 16 Karen O'Connor (Proxy) No. 25 Martin Kane
No. 3 Kathleen and Donal Heylin No. 18 Siobhan Connolly No. 21 MaryEl O Connor
No. 4 Rosaleen Kiely No. 20 Breda O Dwyer
No. 5 Luis Galiana No. 22 Niall Walsh
No. 9 Sheila Donaghy No. 23 Adrienne Higgins
No. 13 Brendan Flynn No. 26 Yvonne and Gary Byrne
No. 15 Darragh Higgins No. 27 Majella Brady

1. Meeting Opening and Chairpersons Report
Chairperson welcomed all attendees and opened the meeting
New arrival Darragh Higgins at number 15 was welcomed to the Court
Chairperson thanked outgoing Secretary Brendan Flynn for his huge contribution to the Court over the last five years.
Chairperson thanked Adrienne Higgins for her great work in the selection of an outsourcer for the administration  and for the huge work 
carried out in relation to the '' Taking in Charge '' by the Council.

2. Minutes of last AGM 
The Secretary Brendan Flynn presented the Minutes for last year's AGM, which were taken as read.
A correction to the attendance. Adrienne Higgins was present at the last meeting but her name was not on the attendance list. Apologies.
The Minutes were accepted by the meeting.

Proposed by Siobhan Connolly
Seconded by Sheila Donaghy

3. Treasurer's Report
Accounts for Financial Year 30th April 2024 were presented and accepted by the meeting. Proposed by Yvonne Byrne

Seconded by Niall Walsh
Management Accounts for the current year to 30th April 2025 were presented and accepted by the meeting
The Budget for the coming year was also presented and the Annual Subscription was set at €550 Proposed by Majella Brady

Seconded by Adrienne Higgins
4. Special Reports by Adrienne Higgins

Adrienne presented two papers, the first outlining the work carried out on the ''Taking in Charge '' proposal by Sligo County Council, and
the second paper described the leading contender (Neptune) for outsourcing the administration work.



The ''Taking in charge'' proposal was discussed at length and it was agreed that Adrienne would, together with a small sub committee continue to 
evaluate the merits of the proposal as it is quite a complex question. It was agreed that specific legal advice would be needed if we are to pursue it to completion.
The sub committe is composed of Niall Walsh, Gary Byrne and Sheila Donaghy, and led by Adrienne Higgins.

 In relation to the second proposal the new Committee wishes to consider whether to go ahead with an outsourcer for the administration or whether to manage it themselves.
This will be decided upon over the coming months.
The meeting agreed to give approval for the new committee to recruit an outsourcer, if they decide against undertaking the administration themselves. Proposed by Sheila Donaghy

Seconded by Brendan Flynn

5. Committee
The current committee tendered their resignation.
The new committee was elected as follows:

Chairperson and Director Adrienne Higgins Proposed by Donal Heylin
Seconded by Brendan Flynn

Secretary and Director Luis Galiana Proposed by Rosaleen Kiely
Seconded by Sheila Donaghy

Treasurer and Director Siobhan Connolly Proposed By Kathleen Heylin
Seconded by Yvonne Byrne.

6. AOB The Gazebo's fate was discussed as it is in a perilous state since the storm.
The meeting voted to retain it, but to get it fixed.

7. Meeting Closes
The Chairperson thanked Strandhill Golf Club for facilitating the meeting.
The Chairperson thanked all attendees again and the meeting was closed.


